Pastoral Committee Meeting

Monday 4th March 2019

Present: Sarah, Jenny, Lisa, Kim
Previous minutes: No matters arising

Attendance: 

The Scholar Pack system is flagging up a few children with low attendance.  Two of these are nursery children, one Reception child, one child has had time off for medical issues including two weeks recovering from an operation and one KS2 child who has some health issues.  
Behaviour:

Behaviour in school continues to be good, with only minor behaviour issues.  Behaviour for learning is very good.

KS2 pupils have been spoken to about playtime behaviour, following an accidental injury last week.  A child has a greenstick fracture on his ankle after being pushed over during a physical game one breaktime.
Safeguarding:

No safeguarding referrals.

We marked safer internet day with some e-safety activities.  Sarah wrote to parents last week sending out information about Momoo and Fortnite.

Sarah has updated her level 2 and 3 safeguarding training and ‘Prevent’ training run by the police and Cumbria County Council.  The main message from this was that vulnerable children are most at risk of radicalisation and that working with vulnerable families from an early stage

Breakfast and after school clubs:

Breakfast club is going well with at least four children attending daily.

Fun Club now has an average of ten pupils daily and there are now two adults running the club each day.
Community Links:

Year 5&6 pupils attended the Intergenerational Christmas Party at High Newton which involved pupils singing carols to the residents of local care homes and we will also take children to the March gathering.  Consider taking children of different ages depending on the activities taking place.

PC Howard came into school to talk to Year 5&6 pupils about Stranger Danger.

Church:

St Pauls Lindale held their closing service in January.  
What now for church links?  The committee feel it is important to maintain links with a local church and take the children to church at least annually, to continue with our carol/nativity service if possible.  Jenny explained that there is possibly to be some reorganisation of the parishes, at the moment Grange and Lindale have been amalgamated.  Reverend Andrew will be moving from St Paul’s Grange to Arniside in June but Jim Bruce will continue to oversee the team.

KS2 pupils will be going to Liverpool next week, with Selside, to visit the two cathedrals.
Sarah attended the Church of England National Conference in London, with a theme of developing resilience in our children.
The local cluster of schools have all bought into a scheme called Heart Smart.  We will look at this at the next meeting.

SIAMS: 

The committee looked at the new SIAMS Evaluation Schedule.  The self evaluation document format is being reviewed and will be available soon as a two page document.
We need to look at the wording on our school vision statement, ensuring it expresses our inclusive and Christian distinctive vision.  Penny Hollander had mentioned possibly including a Bible verse that sums us up.

Assessment in RE needs to be reviewed.

Before the end of this year we will complete the SIAMS self evaluation to use as the basis for an action plan for 2019-20.

Next meeting: Monday 17th June

Full governors: Monday 20th May

